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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  929-B
COMMITTEE:  Education 

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to reporting by the department of education of complaints and investigations relating to school bus transportation services

	SPONSORS: Council Members Borelli, Holden, Rivera, Kallos and Yeger.



[bookmark: _GoBack]SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  Proposed Intro. 929-B would require the Department of Education (DOE) to report on office of pupil transportation investigations beginning October 31, 2019 and on or by April 30th and October 31th thereafter. This report would include the total number of calls from parents and guardians regarding school bus transportation services, disaggregated by the type of call. It would also include the total number of complaints from parents and guardians about school bus vendor employees, actions taken in response to the complaints, as well as the total number of investigations into school bus vendor employees, the number of investigations that were substantiated, and their outcomes. This data would be disaggregated by school bus vendor and borough. 	

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect on the same date as a local law amending the administrative code of the city of New York, relating to requiring the department of education to report on school bus transportation services, as proposed in introduction number 1173-B for the year 2018, takes effect.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2020
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	

	Effective FY19

	FY Succeeding Effective FY20
	Full Fiscal Impact FY20

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues as a result of this legislation.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES:  It is anticipated that this legislation, in conjunction with reporting requirements in Proposed Intro. 89-C, Proposed Intro. 1148-B, and Proposed Intro. 1173-B, would necessitate the hiring of an additional two staff persons in the Office of Pupil Transportation to handle the reporting requirements. These four bills are being considered as a package, so the fiscal impact is estimated for the entire package and reflected in the fiscal impact statement for Proposed Intro. 1173-B. Please see the fiscal impact statement for Proposed Intro. 1173-B for further details. 

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	City Council Finance Division

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Kaitlyn O’Hagan, Senior Financial Analyst 				
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 	Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director
				Stephanie Ruiz, Assistant Counsel 				
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the Council on May 23, 2018 as Intro. No. 929 and referred to the Committee on Education. A hearing was held by the Committee on Education on October 16, 2018 and the bill was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 929-B, will be voted on by the Committee on Education on January 9, 2019. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 929-B will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on January 9, 2019.
DATE PREPARED: January 8, 2019  
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